Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club –

Thursday 13th June 2013 –

Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall  

President- Henry Nelson
- Opened the meeting, welcomed visitors Bernadette Heckford, and Chris Gunasekara and new member Dianna George.

-  Reminded members of a silent auction today that would close after morning tea.

-  Informed members that the new $5 door charge covers the speaker fee, replaces the gold coin for morning tea and includes a door prize.

-  A DVD of the Crossing of the Blue Mountains Seminar, available from the library.  Members, who would like a personal copy at a cost of $15, see Secretary. 

- The 25th Anniversary of the club to be held in 2014.  Lyle Davis will address the membership on the history of the club.

-  Sudden death of member Anneke Twigg announced.
- Please contact Welfare Officer Jane McKanna if a member is known to be unwell. 

Secretary- Gai Horrocks (standing in for Janice Light)
- GCA Convention, Ballarat Sept. 15-18
- 2013 National Orchid Extravaganza, Dural Recreation Centre, Aug. 9-11 

- Leura Garden Festival, Oct. 5-13

- National Iris Convention, Iris Society, Waldorf Leura Gardens Resort Oct. 26-30

- Bundanoon Garden Ramble, Oct. 26-27

- Galston Open Gardens, Oct. 19 & 20
- Bilpin Annual Flower Show, Oct. 5 & 6

- Australian Garden Show. Centennial Parklands, Sept. 5-8. 
Financial Report – Michael Cooper

As per Statement of Accounts 1st May-31st May 2013

Total Funds: $1779.21 Total Income: $1300.20 Expenditure: $2168.06 

Available Funds: $911.35

Publicity- Narelle Nolan

- Notice placed with Gazette published June 5
- Photographic coverage of bus outing, Autumn in Arcadia, members to select from board, copies available.

- Article on garlic June N/L, plant on shortest day of year, pick on longest day.  Discussion re shortest day!

- Companion plants or Crop Rotation, July N/L

- Details re interview with Luke Eather today’s speaker refer June N/L

- As yet no guest speaker for August, see Janine Shoemark for recommendation.  Guest speakers are paid $50 to cover contingencies.
Library- Carol Conway
Many thanks to Barry Butler for sterling work with Library.
Silent auction today, successful bidders to be announced after Guest Speaker’s session.
Welfare- Jane McKanna
Those unwell- Bob Henson, minor stroke, Kevin Craze, Maisie Wilkinson, Julia McGill, 

Russell Mann.
Tours & Functions- Lynton Phillips

- Many thanks to Lynton & Kevin Craze, volunteer bus drivers of Community bus.

- Bus has improved access with safety rail, height of step reduced.

- The Charm of Camellias, Yowie Bay, July 12, $35

- A Walk on the Wildside, Wildwood Gardens Bilpin, Sept. 20, $35
- Call for suggestions on possible outings.

Janine Shoemark addressed the membership re Guest Speakers

No guest Speaker for August

Suggestions for Speakers to JS

Garden Tips- Bill Avery
Deciduous trees- check for crossed branches especially Flowering Cherry; fertilise bulbs; plant Hellebores on retaining walls to allow for display of drooping heads; feed Roses with organic life; fertilise lemon trees; prune Photinia, Lavender & Sage; mulch everywhere; prepare for transplanting in July.
Question from Member
Tree fern has black centre- not a good outlook, has dried out, resurrect with lots of water; suits southern side of house, limit sun exposure, keep ground moist.

Q&A- Anne Tout (Moderator)
Water Plants: underwater ferns, Louisiana Iris, Water Lily, Goddess Lilies

Potted Out-door Cyclamen:  cut off leaves and plant in garden, or leave in pot to regrow.

Roses: prune in July or during cold weather even if still flowering, this may assist eradication of diseases
Special Morning Tea

Speaker introduced by Henry Nelson

Luke Eather, Cut-a-bove Garden Tools:  impressive lecture with many implements and garden tools with 2year warranty, lightweight and many made of aluminum with replacement parts available.  Palm dipped garden gloves that protect from spikes, are long lasting and came in a variety of sizes at reasonable cost. Stainless steel secateurs some with ratchet and available to left-handed gardeners are also great for those with arthritis, are ergonomically designed, have great cutting power and larger and stronger spring.  Among the plethora of implements Luke had sharpening tools, all types of hose and tap connections, loppers both anvil and heavy duty, shears, saws including pulley system saw, rakes and whipper snippers.  This was a well-presented talk from a well prepared speaker with a vast knowledge of his subject.  There were many sales made to members who enthusiastically responded to the large collection. 
Meeting closed 12noon

